CORSICANA HIGH SCHOOL

ATHLETIC BOOSTER CLUB MEETING

Monday, October 12, 2015

Vice President Chris Aldama, in the absence of President Lowell Thompson, called the meeting to order at 6:08pm. The following topics were discussed:

- Minutes from the previous meeting, held on September 14th, were distributed to those present. The motion was made by Mark Jordan and seconded by Jamie Roman to approve the minutes as distributed. All approved.
- Financial Report Mark Jordan reported that there is approximately \$22,000 in the account.
- Committee Reports
 - Tigers in Training / Tiger Store Jamie Roman reported that we need to get a title for the trailer. The paperwork has to be turned in by a Booster Club Board member, so Chris Aldama volunteered to do that. Melanie Tidwell will send meeting minutes showing the approval of the purchase of the trailer and board members. There was discussion on whether the trailer will need to have an inspection, but this will be determined at a later date. We also need a tax exempt form for the title. Mark Jordan stated that we have previously used the school's tax ID #, and AD Richey Cutrer stated that he will work with Chris on getting this number. Jamie stated that we need a generator for the trailer since the one we have is used on game nights for the blow up balloon. A motion was made by Anele Richardson, and seconded by Cindy Cates, that we purchase a generator, not to exceed \$1000. The motion passed. Jamie still has a few pink out t-shirts for sale and will be selling a new long sleeve Tiger shirt soon. We still need teams to sign up to sell programs and trailer spirit items at the home football games. The soccer girls are signed up for the Tyler game, and we also need more workers for the Ennis game. Jamie also reported that a Tiger football parent has said that he will buy a fog machine for the football team to use as they run out of the balloon and cage. This would be used in addition to the fire extinguishers.
 - Tiger Cage Melanie Tidwell reported that Mr. Vitter's students in the Ag Mechanics Department have repaired the broken gate on the Tiger Cage, replacing it with a double gate. Less than \$100 has been spent on repairs, but the \$700 limit previously voted on for construction of the cage has been met, so Melanie stated that we needed to vote on paying the additional cost to the Ag Department. A motion was made by Anele Richardson, and seconded by Jamie Roman, that we give \$200 to the Ag Department for the repairs to the cage, plus some extra for their department as thanks for their labor. The motion passed.
 - Tiger Pride Anele Richardson reported that collections were going well for the Tiger Pride memberships.

• Coaches' requests

 Richey Cutrer stated that the football program had to buy a camera for filming the football games in the end zone. It broke right before a game, and the coaching staff had to quickly buy one. A motion was made by Jamie Roman, and seconded by Anele Richardson, that we reimburse \$181.00 to this coach for the camera. The motion passed.

- Coach Landers stated that the girls' basketball team will be attending 2 basketball tournaments this winter in Granbury and Hallsville. The team will need to stay in a hotel for a total of 5 nights because of the travel distance. A motion was made by Anele Richardson, and seconded by Jamie Roman, that we give \$2100 to the girls' basketball team to cover hotel costs. Coach Landers said that we will have the Jane Biltz tournament at CHS near the holidays, and asked for individuals to help with food in the Hospitality Room.
- The next meeting will be November 9th, 2015 at 6:00pm in the Community Room at Tiger Stadium.
- The meeting was dismissed at 6:43pm.